FINAL

Lauderdale Community Council

Minute of Meeting of Lauderdale Community Council on
Monday 11" December 2017 in Lauder Primary School at 7.30pm

Welcome and Apologies

Present: Jack Ponton, Chairman, Irene Thomson, Vice Chairman Lorraine Crawford, Treasurer, Anne
Hogarth, Secretary, Edward Maitland-Carew, Craig McBeth

Apologies received, Judi Gunn, Emma Herdman, Alistair Smith, Allan Pryde, Steve Aitchison, and
Councillors David Parker, Kevin Drum and Tom Miers

0 members of the public

Declarations of Interest. Edward Maitland-Carew declared an interest in the Planning Applications.

Police Report. This had been circulated. It was noted that the same vehicle parked on the cycle lane at the
junction between the Fish Close and Croft Road evenings and weekends. Anne would inform Michael.

Minute of previous meeting. The November minute was proposed by Irene and seconded by Lorraine.

Notification of items not on Agenda. Edward reported that some time ago, Thirlestane Stables had been
offered for the Community Shed scheme.

Matters Arising. — The Fireworks were still being praised and it was hoped they would be organised for
2018 as well. The Eildon Area Partnership was discussed and it was agreed to talk to Alistair at the next
meeting.

Paths. A meeting has been arranged with the Paths Committee and there will be a report back at the next
meeting.

Reports

8.1 Planning. — Replacement Windows at Black Bull - support. No. 3 Wyndhead — support.
Proposal of application notice for holiday homes park on land North of Thirlestane. Edward
reported that this was a preliminary proposal but that the present park at the south end was
too small and he had a long term plan for a much larger and more amenable one at the north
end. This was for the Community Council’s information as no planning application has yet been

submitted.
8.2 Treasurer’s Report. Lorraine reported that the Accounts were still with the Auditors.
8.3 Lauder Common Good. There is a meeting this week so nothing to report.

8.4 Quality of Life Funding Outstanding. The money has arrived.
8.5 Revitalisation. — Nothing to report.

8.5.1 Lauderdale Community Council Outreach Meetings. — Nothing outstanding. Jacqueline
Whitelaw will come to the January meeting to talk about Green Dog Walkers.

8.6 Other Business. Nothing to report.

Date of Next Meeting — Monday 8" January 2018 in Lauder Primary School at 7.30pm.



